
From:
To: AAMVA BoardBoardOfDirectors@aamva.org

Date: 6/1/2008 11:18:08 PM
Subject:

Attachments: board memo 06 01 08.doc

Confidential
 
Dear Board members:
 
Attached is my June 1 report. As you may know, we have back-to-back Annual Regional Conferences 
in early June. As a result, my mid-June report may be a short one.
 
 
 
Best regards,
 
Neil
 
 
Neil D. Schuster
President & CEO
American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators
tel:         1.703.270.8932
email:   nschuster@aamva.org
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